
A regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday August 18, 2016, at 7p.m in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.   Present were:

Dennis J. Guilfoyle
James A. MacDonald
Michael L. Butler
Brendan G. Keogh

Mr. Guilfoyle called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.

Mr. Guilfoyle reminded all that the meeting was being shown live on Dedham TV, streamed over the internet and recorded for future broadcasts.

Mr. Guilfoyle informed all that the Board has taken a vote allowing members to attend meetings via Skype, Facetime, etc.  That being said, Selectmen Teehan is appearing at this meeting via Facetime. 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Led by Mr. Guilfoyle.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
DEDHAM CITIZENS - OPEN DISCUSSION	

Robert Aldous – 63 Pine Street - Mr. Aldous stated that the Street was moved in 1933.  Mr. Aldous added that his neighbor took down a house and wanted to build a new one on the same footprint, but he was denied a permit because the Town was using the old map, before the Street was moved, and told him that he was too close to the Street.  Mr. Aldous asked the Board where he could go from here.  

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Kern to respond to Mr. Aldous.  Mr. Kern asked Mr. Aldous for an address.  Mr. Aldous responded that it was either 70 or 72 Pine St.  Mr. Kern asked Mr. Aldous to come into his office so he could get the details and ask Joe Flanagan, DPW Director, where the layout of the road is.  

DISSCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FROM MILITARY FRIENDS (BANNER & HELICOPTER)

James Kelly, SGM (Ret), President – Military Friends Foundation, was present before the Board.  Mr. Kelly stated that he is seeking permission to land a Black Hawk helicopter at Barnes field, as well as permission to hang a banner on High Street promoting the Mass Run for the Fallen.   

Mr. Guilfoyle asked the Board for a motion to approve placement of the banner before they discuss the helicopter landing.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the request to place a banner on High Street, promoting the Mass Run for the Fallen on September 10, 2016; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that now they can get into discussions about the Black Hawk helicopter landing.

Mr. Kelly stated that he met with Fire Chief William Spillane.  Chief Spillane told him once approval is granted he will sit down with Mr. Kelly to go over the landing details, direction, height, etc.  Mr. Kelly added that the helicopter will land at the exact location where the Town does medical evacuations.  Mr. Kelly continued, saying that he also has a meeting set up with the Parks and Recreation Department to go over any details they require.  Mr. Kelly informed all that someone from the Aviation Unit will be on the ground that day as well.  Mr. Kelly informed the Board that he plans on meeting with Police Chief D’Entremont.
Mr. Butler stated that in the past the Board has voted to allow a helicopter to land under the condition that the Fire and Police Chiefs gave their approval.  Mr. Butler added that there was also a license drawn up by Town Council and signed by the Town and the requesting party as well as a requirement of insurance.

Mr. Kern stated that they could formulate a license between the Town and the Military Friends Foundation.

Mr. Butler stated that the Board's number one concern was and is a public safety.  Mr. Butler added that another topic they discussed was the authority that the Board has over Park and Rec property.  Mr. Butler informed all that the Board got involved and took a vote at the request of the Parks and Recreation Department, because of insurance.  

Mr. Kern stated that he will work with the two Chiefs and make sure that they are comfortable, put together a license agreement through Town Council and make sure that the appropriate insurance is in place.  Mr. Kern asked Mr. Kelly if the helicopter would land one time and then just sit there.

Mr. Kelly responded, yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that it would be an 8 AM landing and a 2 PM liftoff.  Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Kelly's if that was correct.

Mr. Kelly responded that they hope to get them out of there between 1 PM and 2 PM.  Mr. Kelly stated that the run will start between 10 AM and 10:30 AM.  Mr. Kelly added that the helicopter will land before everyone gets there and take off after everyone has left.  Mr. Kelly informed the Board that last year everyone was off the field by 1:45 PM and that is the goal this year as well.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that the US Military is qualified to know when they can and cannot land safely.

Chief Spillane stated that a concern that they've had in the past was the safety of the surrounding neighbors.  Chief Spillane added that the Church that held the helicopter Easter egg drop this past year went door-to-door to make the neighbors aware of what was going on. Chief Spillane continued, saying that his department secured the whole area to make it safer for everybody on the field.  

Mr. Butler moved approval of the Military Friends Foundation’s request to land a Black Hawk helicopter at Barnes Memorial field on September 10, 2016, conditional on review and approval by both Public Safety Chiefs, receipt of an insurance binder and receipt of a signed license; seconded by Mr. MacDonald.

Dr. Teehan stated that when the First Encounter Baptist Church held their event, he was on record as being skeptical of their ability to pull it off. Dr. Teehan added that he was impressed by the way they controlled the crowd and handled public safety.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that he would support this motion on the condition that the Military Friends Foundation engage in a similar level of preparedness and control of the circumstances.  

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

PUBLIC HEARING FOR TRANSFER OF THE ALL ALCOHOLIC RESTAURANT LICENSE FROM RED HOT, INC., D/B/A ISABELLS’S, 566-568 HIGH STREET, TO CAFÉ’ TREMEZZO, INC., D/B/A CAFÉ’TREMEZZO 566-568 HIGH STREET; A PLEGDE OF THE ALL ALCOHOLIC RESTAURANT LICENSE TO RED HOT, INC. & APPROVAL OF RICHARD LOWE, JR. AS MANAGER

Mr. MacDonald recused himself as this item needs to go before the ABCC.

Attorney Scott Garrant, representing Café’ Tremezzo, was present before the Board.  Mr. Garrant introduced Mauro Lucchesi, owner of Café’ Tremezzo and Richard Lowe, proposed manager of Café Tremezzo.  Mr. Garrant added that both have many years of experience in the food industry.  Most recently Mr. Lucchesi and Mr. Lowe, along with a third partner opened a restaurant in Wilmington, Massachusetts known as Tre’ Mezzo Ristorante which has been very well received.  Mr. Garrant stated that they would like to bring that concept to Dedham at 566 High St.  Mr. Garrant added that they are seeking a transfer of the all alcoholic license, held by Isabella's and proposing Richard Lowe as the manager of record.  Mr. Lowe has been a manager, approved by the ABCC, at three locations prior to Tre’ Mezzo Ristorante. Mr. Garrant continued, saying that Café Tremezzo has entered into a long-term lease with the owner of the property.  Mr. Garrant stated that the applicant is also seeking approval of a pledge, due to the financial arrangements with the seller, of Isabella's, Red Hot, Inc.  Mr. Garrant added that he would be happy to answer any questions the Board may have.

Mauro Lucchesi stated that he and Mr. Lowe, along with a third partner, James Martin, who was a former chef at Paparazzi, opened Ristorante Tremezzo in Wilmington, Massachusetts about two years ago.  Mr. Lucchesi informed the Board that Mr. Lowe work for Outback Steakhouse for many years and owned one property himself. Mr. Lucchesi informed the Board that he has been in the business for many years and is actually an importer and distributor of Italian foods.  Mr. Lucchesi stated that he plans on making the Dedham location a little bit of a higher end restaurant and does not plan on making many changes to the footprint of the current location.  Mr. Lucchesi added that they will do some minor work, painting, cleanup and minor cosmetic changes. Mr. Lucchesi informed the Board that they plan on being very community-oriented as they are at the Wilmington location.  Mr. Lucchesi stated that they're looking forward to this opportunity and believes the Dedham square area offers a really good opportunity.  

Mr. Lowe stated that he's been in the restaurant business for 27 years, working for Outback Steakhouse for a little over 15 years and owning a franchise for 2 years.  Mr. Lowe added that he then worked for Legal Sea Foods as a General Manager and Area Director.  Mr. Lowe informed the Board that after that he and Mr. Lucchesi opened the Wilmington restaurant.  Mr. Lowe stated that they give back to the community the best they can, working with the High schools and the youth teams, and they plan on doing the same thing in Dedham.  Mr. Lowe added that once they saw the opportunity before them in Dedham, it really made sense and he looks forward to a long relationship with the Town of Dedham.

Mr. Butler stated that the location has a long, successful history.  Mr. Butler asked Mr. Lowe if he was currently a manager of record.  

Mr. Lowe answered no, sir.

Mr. Butler asked if Mr. Lowe was manager of record at his previous locations.

Mr. Lowe answered yes, sir.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Lowe if there were ever any liquor violations at any of the locations where he was manager of record.

Mr. Lowe answered no, sir.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Lowe if he had read the liquor license rules and regulations for the Town of Dedham.

Mr. Lowe answered no, but stated that he would take care of that.  

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Lowe what positions he held at Outback Steakhouse over his 15 years there.

Mr. Lowe informed the Board of his background.  Mr. Lowe stated that he was a bartender, opening trainer, training coordinator, General Manager/Managing Partner.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Lowe if you'd be managing the Wilmington restaurant as well as the Dedham location.

Mr. Lowe answered yes and stated that they have other managers in place at Wilmington location so he will be free to focus more on the Dedham location.  

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Lowe to elaborate on the pledging of license.

Mr. Garrant answered that part of the financial arrangement with the seller, Red Hot Inc., is a promissory note and until that is repaid the license would be pledged.  Mr. Garrant continued, saying that once the promissory note is repaid, the pledge would go away.

Dr. Teehan welcomed Café Tremezzo to Dedham.  Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Lowe to explain their ID process, inform the Board of the type of equipment they will be using and how they will train their staff.  

Mr. Lowe answered that they will require any staff that handles alcohol to be TIPS certified.  Mr. Lowe informed the Board that they will have daily, weekly and monthly training for their staff.  Mr. Lowe added that they will card everyone.  Mr. Lowe informed the Board that over the last two years at their Wilmington restaurant, they were the only location to not get caught in a sting operation.  

Dr. Teehan stated that he fully recommends carding of every one as it can be confusing for employees to make decisions when they are rushed your busy.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Lucchesi when he planned on opening.

Mr. Lucchesi stated ASAP and added that it had very positive feedback from the neighborhood.

Mr. Guilfoyle urged Mr. Lowe to finish reading the liquor rules and regulations for Dedham and suggested that he get in touch with Sgt. Buckley, Dedham's alcohol control officer.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked if any members of the public had comments.

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request to transfer the All Alcoholic Restaurant License from Red Hot Inc., d/b/a Isabella’s 566 High Street to Café’ Tremezzo Inc., d/b/a Café’ Tremezzo, 566 High Street; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, abstained.

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request for a pledge of the All Alcoholic Restaurant License to Red Hot, Inc.; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, abstained.

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request for Richard Lowe as manager of Café Tremezzo, Inc. d/b/a Café Tremezzo, 566 High Street; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, abstained.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated congratulations gentlemen and welcome to Dedham.

OFFICIAL SWEARING-IN OF FIRE LIEUTENANT JARED BLANEY

Fire Chief William Spillane, thanked the Board for having them in on this very special night.  Chief Spillane introduced Jared Blaney, who was recently promoted to the rank of Fire Lieut. Chief Spillane stated that Lieut. Blaney is a nine year veteran of the department and is the most recent recipient of the Chief Henry J. Harrigan Medal of Honor for his actions demonstrated last year in a devastating fire.  Chief Spillane added that he comes from a fire fighting family and introduced his father, who just retired after 31 years of service.  Chief Spillane informed the Board that his brother Josh was present, and is a five-year veteran of the department.  Chief Spillane commended Lieut. Blaney for his effort and the time that he put in studying for the position and congratulates him on his efforts.

Ms. Baker swore in Lieut. Blaney and his daughter pinned him.

Mr. Keogh congratulated Lieut. Blaney and stated that he has a firefighter in his family and is very appreciative of the day in and day out work they do.

Mr. Butler stated his congratulations to Lieut. Blaney.  Mr. Butler added that the hard work and amount of effort that is required not only to study for the exam but perform at the level expected for the duration of your time on the force and to even be considered for this job is really a testimony to your character and your commitment to the profession and the Town.

Dr. Teehan congratulated Lieut. Blaney on this great honor.  Dr. Teehan stated that being a Lieut. for a Fire Department is a tough, tough job and the more that he works with Firefighters the more he sees that they truly are heroes with the risks they face along with the decisions they have to make every day.  Dr. Teehan added that he hopes that Lieut. Blaney has a wonderful experience.

Mr. MacDonald congratulated Lieut. Blaney.  Mr. MacDonald stated that receiving this honor is testament to your dedication to the department.  Mr. MacDonald added that firefighting is a family profession and not just the family inside the firehouse but your real family.  Mr. MacDonald thanked Lieut. Blaney’s family for their support. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that Lieut. Blaney will now have young firefighters looking up to him.  Mr. MacDonald wished Lieut. Blaney well.

Mr. Guilfoyle congratulated Lieut. Blaney and stated that Fire Lieut. is a very tough job.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that it is an honor to be on the Board during these types of presentations.  

Lieut. Blaney introduced his father, mother, wife (Meghan) and his daughters Madeline and Lucy.

DISCUSSION & VOTE – RE: URSULINE ACADEMY ONE DAY LIQUOR LICENSES

Janet Reynolds, Advancement Assistant at Ursuline Academy, was present before the Board.  Ms. Reynolds stated that Ursuline Academy will be having several parent receptions from now and until the end of the year.  Ms. Reynolds added that they will be having a bartending service come in and serve the parent, donor and alumni receptions between now and December.  Ms. Reynolds informed the Board that alcohol will not be sold, only served at the 1 1/2 to 2 hour receptions on the premises of the school.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the request by Ursuline Academy for six 1 day liquor licenses – September 7, 8, 15, 24, October 13 and December 1, 2016; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: TRUNK OR TREAT EVENT, 10/29/16

And Miranda, Admin and Outreach Coordinator - Dedham Square Circle, was present before the Board.  Ms. Miranda stated that she was requesting permission to hold the fifth annual Trunk or Treat event, in the Town Hall parking lot on October 29, 2016.  Ms. Miranda added that the event takes place from 3 PM to 5 PM, but they would like to close off the parking lot from 12 PM to 7 PM for set up and break down.

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request to hold the Fifth Annual Trunk or Treat Event, in the Town Hall parking lot, on Saturday, October 29, 2016, with a rain date of Sunday, October 30, 2016, from 12 PM to 7 PM; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Miranda, informed the Board that they are also requesting that a parking space be blocked off so a porta potty can be placed there.

Ms. Baker stated that the Town will take care of it as well as the message Boards out front.

DISCUSSION & VOTE – RE: MOVIE SHOOT AT COURTHOUSE, SEPTEMBER 2, 3, AND 4

Charlie Harrington was present before the Board.  Mr. Harrington stated that they shot at the courthouse for the movie, "The Judge," which was a little bit more involved as there were quite a few exterior shots and they had to hold traffic. Mr. Harrington added that the shoot they are asking permission for contains all interior shots.  Mr. Harrington informed the Board that shooting will take place Labor Day weekend Septembers 2, 3 and 4, 2016. There may be a preparation day with a reduced crew and there may be a strike day on Labor Day. Mr. Harrington stated that they are requesting some parking on High Street with all of the other parking going in the lot behind the Registry of Deeds.  Mr. Harrington added that it is uncertain as to whether they will need to hold traffic for sound or not.  Mr. Harrington informed the Board that he will contact the police to set up a detail.  Mr. Harrington stated that the film is being directed by Catherine Bigelow and is set in 1967 during that the Detroit riots.  

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the request for the movie shoot at the Dedham Courthouse on September 2, 3 and 4 and the request for metered parking located on High Street between Ames and Old River Place; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Harrington how we had previously notified abutters.

Mr. Harrington stated that they had people go around with flyers in the immediate area with a contact phone number on it.  

Mr. Butler asked what the hours of filming would be.

Mr. Harrington answered, probably from 7 AM to 7 PM.

Mr. Butler stated that as a courtesy to the abutters, advanced word should go out at least 2 - 3 weeks before the shoot.

Mr. Harrington answered sure, no problem.

Mr. Butler stated that there should also be a phone number that people can call if they have questions.  Mr. Butler stated that this was a bit of a mix up last time, with miscommunication on day one.

Mr. Harrington stated that he will make his office and his cell number available for this purpose.

Mr. MacDonald stated that he's known Mr. Harrington for over 25 years and he's probably the best in the business location wise. Mr. MacDonald added that any issues that come up will be taking care of. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that encouraging films to shoot in our area is a good thing.

Mr. Butler asked if she did the movie, "The Hurt Locker.”

Mr. Harrington replied that Ms. Bigelow won the Oscar for Hurt Locker and also directed Zero Dark 30 and Point Break.

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.



DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: PROPOSED MITIGATION ON SAWMILL LANE

Ms. Baker informed the Board that they have a letter from Attorney Peter Zahka in front of them regarding some mitigation measures that were recommended during the permitting process for the Dunkin' Donuts on Sawmill Lane.  Ms. Baker continued, saying that the recommendation is that the Board refer these proposed mitigation measures to the Public Works and Engineering Department for study and recommendation back to the Board.  

Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board refer these proposed mitigation measures to the Public Works and Engineering Department for study and recommendation back to the Board; seconded by Mr. Butler.

Mr. Butler stated that he had a procedural question.  Mr. Butler added that in the note from the Attorney it says that the Planning Board certificate of action required implementation of various mitigation measures.  Mr. Butler continued, saying that the sequence seems to be little bit off as it comes to the Board of selectmen after the Planning Board has issued a decision requiring these changes.  

Mr. Kern stated thinks the Planning Board process is also to evaluate what's happened after they have opened.  Mr. Kern added that the Planning Board also wants to make sure that the roads around the establishment work right and that is the Board of Selectmen's authority.  So it is almost contingent on it working right and if you need to do some new things to make it work right you need to talk to the Board of Selectmen.  

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION WITH ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR JOHN SISSON RE: PROPOSED ZONING CHANGES IN EAST DEDHAM RE: MANUFACTURING

Mr. Sisson, informed the Board that he met last week with the Planning Board and presented the principles of Dovetail Sake who are interested in a property at four corners and would like to set up a manufacturing operation.  Mr. Sisson stated that currently Dedham's zoning by-laws prohibit that use, it is not explicitly allowed to be a brewer or distiller in Dedham.  Mr. Sisson added that you cannot bottle or warehouse alcohol in Dedham.  Mr. Sisson continued, saying that he is working with the East Dedham Revitalization Committee to consider amending the zoning for the LMA (Limited Manufacturing A zone) and looking at what changes would enable this type of use.  Mr. Sisson added that we all would like to see manufacturing jobs come back to Dedham and these are the small type of manufacturers in Massachusetts, food and beverage manufacturers that seem to be succeeding these days.  

Mr. Sisson stated that he met with Adam Romanow, founder of Castle Island Brewing, who has made a home in Norwood.  Mr. Sisson informed the Board that they have a 20,000 ft.² brewery that opened in December 2015.  Mr. Sisson continued, saying that it was about a $1.6 million project that employed 4 people to start and now they are up to 16 people. Mr. Sisson added that that they're looking to add a tap room, and to invest in more equipment.  Mr. Sisson informed the Board that he wanted to make them aware of these conversations and that he is working with the EDRC and the Planning Board.  Mr. Sisson stated that they hope to have zoning language together in time to submit for fall Town Meeting.  

Mr. MacDonald informed all that the zoning is specific to that particular area that Mr. Sisson is speaking about.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that the Town zoning, regarding Limited Manufacturing out where MS Walker is does allow bottling and warehousing, so it is not a Town wide restriction but it is in the specific area you're looking at currently but not in other parts of Dedham.

Mr. Sisson stated that is correct but he pointed out for the record that MS Walker is a rectifier and not a distiller or a brewer.

Mr. MacDonald stated that they do bottle and warehouse.

Mr. Sisson concurred.

Mr. Guilfoyle informed all that the East Dedham Revitalization Committee is meeting on Tuesday, August 23 to go over this subject.

Mr. Sisson informed all that the Principles of Dovetail Sake, Todd Bellomy and Daniel Krupp, do plan on attending Tuesday's meeting.  Mr. Sisson continued, saying that they will have a follow-up meeting on August 31.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that this is going into the old Curtis Newton property.

Mr. Sisson stated that that is the hope as the real estate transaction is not final and is not necessarily contingent on this zoning change.  

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Sisson if they talked about any retail.

Mr. Sisson informed the Board that as part as their Farmer Brewer license, as an accessory use, they can have a tasting room, but they are looking at opening retail.  Mr. Sisson continued, saying that their primary concern is getting up and running on the manufacturing side as that is their cash flow.

Dr. Teehan stated that this sounds like an exciting possible use of the space.  Dr. Teehan asked if there were neighbors to be engaged in what feedback the East Dedham Neighborhood Association hasgiven.

Mr. Guilfoyle informed all that this opportunity is one that is broken with in the last month or so.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that the East Dedham revitalization committee will be discussing this possibility at Tuesday's meeting. Mr. Guilfoyle continued, saying that he did not believe this area is much of a residential area in Dedham.

Mr. Sisson stated that there was just one more item he wished to inform the Board about.  Mr. Sisson added that he and Rich McCarthy, Town Planner, are working with the Urban Land Institute on a technical assistance panel, similar to the one done a few years ago for Dedham square.  Mr. Sisson continued, saying that they are going to work on area between Legacy Place and Wigwam Pond.  Mr. Sisson stated that the Planning Board is going to host the panel at their meeting on October 13, 2016.  Mr. Sisson asked the Board if they knew of any stakeholders, real estate professionals or landowners that would like to be part of this panel, to please give him their names. 

Mr. MacDonald move to take up an item for the VFW that was listed as an item from the American Legion; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

ACTION BY THE BOARD

REQUEST FROM THE VFW FOR OUTSIDE SERVICEON AUGUST 21, 2016 11AM – 5PM

Dana McQuaid, commander of the VFW, was present before the Board.  Commander McQuaid informed the Board that the VFW will be holding a beanbag tournament to raise funds for improvements to the interior and exterior of the VFW.  Cmdr. McQuaid added that it will take place outside from 11 AM to 5 PM, with the option of going inside if it rains.

Mr. MacDonald pointed out that the 21st is a Sunday, so alcohol cannot be served until 12 PM.

Ms. Baker asked Cmdr. McQuaid if the VFW hat the brunch provision allowing them to serve starting at 10 AM on Sundays.

Cmdr. McQuaid stated that set up will take place between 11 AM and 12 PM and they probably will not serve alcohol until after 1 PM.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the VFW's request for outside service on August 21, 2016, from 12 PM to 5 PM; seconded by Mr. Keogh.

Mr. Butler asked Cmdr. McQuaid to clarify the outdoor service area.

Cmdr. McQuaid answered the area will be from the handicapped ramp to the “field” and will be blocked off for beanbag matches and the servicing and consumption of alcohol.  

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FOR A BLOCK PARTY ON TAYLOR AVENUE – SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 17, 2016 FROM 3 PM to 8 PM

Mr. Butler moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FROM THE DEDHAM MOOSE FAMILY CENTER FOR OUTSIDE SERVICE OF ALCOHOL – SEPTEMBER 7, 14, 21, 28 FROM 5PM – 9PM, SEPTEMBER 24, FROM 12PM – 10PM AND OCTOBER 1, 12PM – 10PM

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. MacDonald.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FROM THE FRIENDS OF THE DEDHAM POOL & FRIENDS OF DEDHAM RECREATION FOR A ONE DAY LIQUOR LICENSE ON SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 25, 2016 FROM 12PM – 6PM, FOR THE 26TH ANNUAL DEDHAM DAY

Mr. Butler moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DRAINLAYER LICENSE APPLICATION

Elliot Construction Services, LLC
169 Old Worcester Road
Charlton, MA  01507

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES – 7/28/2016

Mr. Butler moved approval; seconded by Mr. MacDonald.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

CLEAR CHANNEL NOTICE RE: 14” BY 48” DIGITAL SIGN FOR ADVERTISING AT THE MBTA STATION – 55 UNIVERSITY AVENUE

Ms. Baker informed the Board that she provided them with a copy of a notice from Clear Channel Outdoor, regarding their proposed outdoor digital sign for advertising near the property known as the MBTA Station at 55 University Ave. Ms. Baker added that also in front of them were a series of communications from Westwood Town Administrator Mike Jaillet stating that there has been opposition from both Dedham and Westwood over the years to Clear Channel’s efforts to put a billboard at that location.  Ms. Baker continued, saying that she brings this before the Board to see if they wish the Town to formally direct the Board's position on this to both Clear Channel and the Communications Directors at Sen. Rush’s and Representative McMurtry's office.  

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Ms. Baker if the Board needed to act on this now.

Mr. MacDonald stated that he is opposed to putting these signs on 128.  Mr. MacDonald added that he's not sure how much standing they have when they go against a request like this.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that they have consistently been opposed to this type of advertising and he would like to join with the Selectmen in Westwood and affirm the Dedham Board of Selectmen's opposition to Clear Channel placing these signs.

Mr. Butler stated that he thinks at least twice in the past seven years. Both Dedham and Westwood have taken a position opposing clear channels efforts to install one of these jumbotron's on the side of the MBTA garage.  Mr. Butler added that the reason Dedham this involved is that part if not all of that garage is in Dedham.  

Dr. Teehan stated that he agrees with Selectmen MacDonald and Selectmen Butler.  

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that the Town of Braintree just did one of these and received a $100,000 year licensing fee. 

Mr. MacDonald stated that in the past, the Board has had outdoor advertising companies come in with these digital billboard requests and they have been met with strong opposition from residents regarding more pollution within the sightlines.

Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board go on record as being opposed to Clear Channel's request to place a digital billboard at the MBTA Station at 55 University Ave.; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION WITH DPW DIRECTOR, JOESEPH FLANAGAN RE: NEEDHAM STREET BRIDGE

Mr. Flanagan stated that MassDOT is replacing the bridge on Needham Street, the great ditch bridge.  Mr. Flanagan added that they have requested a complete shutdown of the bridge from Friday night September 23 through Monday morning, September 26.  Mr. Flanagan informed the Board that this shutdown has been requested so both approaches to the bridge can be paved at one time and help MassDOT shave over 60 days off of the construction time.  Mr. Flanagan stated that the bridge completion date is currently January of 2018 and by doing this closure that date will be pushed back to fall 2017.  Mr. Flanagan added that another advantage of doing this is that the approaches to the bridge get done at the same time.  This will eliminate the need to checkerboard the traffic patterns and helps with the completion of accessory work, such as the guardrails.  

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that the Board is looking into a neighborhood meeting to answer questions and inform the residents.  Mr. Guilfoyle also stressed that communication with the residents regarding the shutdown, is extremely important.

Mr. MacDonald stated that when Mr. Flanagan first brought this to the Board's attention, we knew we would need to notify the community.  Mr. MacDonald added that on Thursday, September 8, 2016, there will be a meeting in St. Susanna's Hall at 7 PM, where there will be a presentation detailing what the project is going to entail.  

Mr. Keogh stated that he concurs with Selectmen McDonald's thoughts.  Mr. Keogh added that Mr. Flanagan is been keeping us aware of what's going on.  Mr. Keogh added that he was happy to hear of the possibility of 60+ days been shaved off the finish date. Mr. Keogh continued, saying the notification is paramount.  

Mr. Flanagan stated that he will put the sandwich Boards out on Needham Street. Mr. Flanagan added that there will be no traffic on Needham or Pine Street during this construction and all the traffic will go out to 128.  Mr. Flanagan continued, saying that he has spoken to the Town on Needham and Noble and Greenough, so they are aware of this.  

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. MacDonald to give the date and time, at the public meeting one more time.

Mr. MacDonald informed all that the meeting will take place on Thursday, September 8, 2016 at 7 PM, in the hall at St. Susanna’s Church, 215 Needham St.

Mr. Kern stated that all are invited and the doors will open a little before 7 PM.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Flanagan if there will be a sign placed in the area where people are entering Dedham from West Roxbury, leading up to that week.

Mr. Flanagan answered yes and he believes it will be placed on Spring Street and one will be placed on the bridge.  

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: DATE TO CLOSE FALL TOWN MEETING WARRANT

Ms. Baker informed all that the Fall Town Meeting has been set for Monday, November 14, 2016.  Ms. Baker added that she is recommending to the Board that they vote to close the Warrant for the Town Meeting on Friday, September 2, 2016.

Mr. Keogh moved approval of closing the warrant for Fall Town Meeting on Friday September 2, 2016; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Mr. Kern informed all that Bonnie Roalsen was hired as the new Library Director.  Mr. Kern added that she was effectively the Assistant Director in Dover and he looks forward to working with her. Mr. Kern continued, saying that they engaged the services of an Interim Director over the summer and that went very well.  Mr. Kern informed all that there is a welcome planned for September 12, 2016 at 6 PM.  

Mr. Kern stated that the construction zone and fencing is around the former Ames school and future Town Hall/Senior Center.  Mr. Kern added that work has begun and will continue for the better part of a year.  

Mr. Kern informed all that they had meeting with representatives from Amazon and the landlord of the Amazon building.  Mr. Kern stated that both Chiefs, the Planning Director and a number of others attended the meeting.  Mr. Kern added that they went over a number of issues that have come up and they will be continuing discussions.  Mr. Kern went on to describe the topics that were discussed at the meeting, such as delivery trucks parking in neighborhoods and swamping gas stations.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that we will continue conversations with them and monitor their progress. Mr. Kern informed the Board that they have arranged for off-site parking already for their drivers.

Mr. Butler stated that at the recent Planning Board meeting residents raised their concerns regarding the Amazon trucks.  Mr. Butler added that the Planning Board now has a process that Amazon and the property owner have to follow. Mr. Butler asked Mr. Kern how long that process takes, is at three or six more months.

Mr. Aldous, Planning Board member answered three more months.

Dr. Teehan stated that as a resident of that neighborhood, he completely opposes any expansion of the facility.  Dr. Teehan added that the site is not properly zoned for what Amazon is doing there.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that Dedham has a process that a business has to follow if they want to change the zoning of a particular site and none of that has been done here.  Dr. Teehan stated that this is a makeshift pop-up operation that is causing all kinds of problems in the neighborhood.  Dr. Teehan added that if they are not properly using the site as it is zoned unless they ask Town Meeting to change the zoning and go through the vetting process.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that they would like to expand the need to go through the vetting process for that.  Dr. Teehan stated that what is going on there is extremely impactful on the surrounding neighborhood in a negative way and we need to make sure they're following the rules and if they can't, they need to leave.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he agrees with Dr. Teehan regarding the disruption in the neighborhood.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that he has seen gas stations getting clogged up and vans parking on the street in front of houses if they have time left on their delivery schedule.

Mr. Butler moved to take an item not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FROM ST. VINCENT DE PAUL TO PLACE SIGNS PROMOTING THE “WALK FOR THE POOR” – 9/24/16

Ms. Baker informed the Board that there are several locations on the request and several signs requested at each location.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Ms. Baker if the Board has approved sign placement in these locations in the past.

Ms. Baker replied not at all of these locations but the Board has approved their signs in the past.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Baker which locations are not under the Board's control.

Mr. MacDonald stated that this includes the island at St. Susanna's and the Library property.  

Mr. MacDonald stated that he has no problem with the location of the signs but they need to cut back on the number of signs.  There should be no more than two at each location.

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request by the St. Vincent de Paul Society to place signs promoting their "Walk for the Poor” on Saturday, September 24, 2016, at all the locations mentioned except the island opposite St. Susanna's and the main library, with the additional condition that no more than two signs be located at any one location; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: FUN RUN SERIES & ROAD RACE ON 12/10/16

Ms. Baker informed the Board that Dan O'Neil could not make the meeting tonight, but there is time to invite him in to one of our September meetings and asked if they would like to defer his requests regarding the Fun Run Series and Road Race.

Mr. Guilfoyle answered yes.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Baker about the request from symphony of light for a one day liquor license.

Ms. Baker informed the Board that they had canceled the request.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Mr. MacDonald stated that a resident sent an e-mail to the Board of Selectmen, the Planning Board and the Board of Health, looking for someone to sponsor an article for Town Meeting in the event that the marijuana question was to pass.  Mr. MacDonald added that the Board has had discussions with Town Council regarding the possibility.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that he thinks there is no risk, if this was to pass in November that someone will be opening up a retail operation in December, in fact, the earliest that something could be done is January 2018.  Mr. MacDonald informed all that the way the ballot question is written, the State Treas.'s Office would oversee the commission for the marijuana regulation.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that people that work within his office has visited the State of Washington and the State of Colorado to see what is going on there. Mr. MacDonald stated that if the question passes he believes that there would be time to deal with any zoning issues and if the community wanted to prohibit it all, it's a ballot question.  

Mr. Butler stated that Dedham's coalition for drug and alcohol awareness is planning an information session for the ballot question on September 27, 2016, at the Middle School. Mr. Butler added that he would like to thank Joe Flanagan for his assistance in purchasing a table, which is now stalled in Dedham Square in front of Big Bear.  Mr. Butler informed all that the table has a playing surface for chess or checkers and this was suggested by long-term resident, Don Seger.  

Mr. Keogh thanked his fellow Board members for voting him to the SBRC.  Mr. Keogh added that he attended his first meeting last week and there was a discussion regarding the Dexter site and making sure that the abutters and residents in the neighborhood receive notifications regarding blasting, etc.  Mr. Keogh informed all that there's a meeting on September 14, 2016, at 7 PM in Town Hall, which will be an ongoing discussion about the Dexter School and ECEC.  Mr. Keogh added that the meeting is open to anyone.  

Dr. Teehan stated that the main thing he has been working on lately is the CPA (community preservation act).  Dr. Teehan added that he hopes the Board will find it in their interest to sponsor an article reintroducing this to Town Meeting this fall.  Dr. Teehan informed all that there was an informational meeting last Tuesday night that was well attended and he hopes to hold another one on August 29, 2016 that people can come to with their questions regarding the CPA, what it is, how it works and why it's a great idea for Dedham.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that he hopes to hold a large community meeting on September 14, 2016, where he hopes to have Town Meeting members, Town Officials, Town Council, and as many residents as possible attend.  Dr. Teehan stated that he asked the Director of Finance, Andrea Terkelsen, Planning Director, Rich McCarthy and the Board of Assessor’s Office to crunch some numbers and answer some questions about the CPA in Dedham regarding how many projects the Town of Dedham has done in the last 13 years since the law was passed at the state level that could have been done through the CPA.  Dr. Teehan informed all that in the last five years the Town has done 22 projects and has spent nearly $15-$20 million on these projects.  Dr. Teehan stated that these projects could have been paid for by the CPA.  Dr. Teehan stated that this means that instead of financing these projects through the CPA, they have been financed through the resident’s property tax Levy.  Dr. Teehan added that the Town passed on the average reimbursement that was around 37% or 33% and in doing so the Town assessed taxpayers to pay millions of dollars that they would not have had to pay if they be using the CPA.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that when people say the CPA is just another tax that is not the case at all as there are projects going on anyway that can be paid for by the CPA.  Dr. Teehan added that by not taking the State match we're not doing the right thing financially. Dr. Teehan stated that he hopes to change it this fall and stated that this is a great investment in the community and financially it is a sound move.  

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that the East Dedham revitalization committee will be meeting on Tuesday, September 23, 2016, at 6:30pm in the selectmen's chambers.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that the Combined Vets Council, included the American Legion, the VFW, the AMVETS, the Legion Auxiliary, Sons of the American Legion, the VFW auxiliary and the DAV.  Mr. Guilfoyle continued, saying that all these Vets organizations and all the veterans in Dedham were invited to a barbecue, which was well attended.  Mr. Guilfoyle informed all that the Legacy Veteran’s Ride will be held on August 21, 2016.  The funds from this motorcycle ride fundraiser will go to the Veterans and on August 27, 2016, the VFW will be hosting the senior cookout.  

Mr. Guilfoyle informed all the Board would all enter into executive session and will only exit to adjourn tonight's meeting.

Mr. Keogh moved to enter into Executive Session, pursuant to MGL C. 39 section 23B, to consider the purchase, exchange, taking, lease, or value of real property if such discussion may have a detrimental effect on the negotiating position of the governmental body; seconded by Mr. Butler.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that this discussion will be on the Dedham Transfer Station.

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 15, 2016 at 7p.m.  This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the Minutes of the Board of Selectmen’s Meeting held on August 18, 2016, which minutes were approved on September 15, 2016.

___________________________
Dennis Guilfoyle – Chairman   
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